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Dear Brentwood Park Families, 

 

November has been a month of tremendous learning and growing! Ms. Sue, Vice-Principal, and I are currently reading every child’s report card 

and are impressed with what your children have developed skills in over the past few months socially, emotionally and academically. In just a 

few weeks on December 14th, the report cards will be sent home to family members. This ‘learning update’ will help you understand how    

your child has adjusted to their classroom routines and expectations, how your child is doing socially and emotionally, as well as providing 

proficiency scales in academic areas and written comments in some subject areas as well. Our reports are a collaborative effort blending each 

child’s voice, through self-reflection, with teacher observations. The report provides an opportunity to discuss and celebrate accomplishments, 

identify challenges as well as assist in setting new goals and ways to support learning for the next term. As you sit down and look at your 

child’s report with your child, you may want to ask the following questions: 

 

* What did you enjoy learning the most?  

* What are you proud of accomplishing this past term? 

* What are your goals for next term and the next steps to achieving your goals? 

* What can we do at home to help you accomplish your goals?  

 

As always, if you are unclear about anything in the report or have further questions, please feel free to connect with your child’s teacher. We 

value working collaboratively with you as partners in your child’s educational learning journey.  

 

Coming up on the morning of Dec. 8th, we will have an opportunity to showcase your children through the fine arts program under Ms. Seah 

and Mr. Chen’s leadership. This year, the students at Brentwood Park have been working hard at creating a performance titled, ‘Celebrations 

Around the World’.    

 

Warmest regards, 

 

Mrs. Heather Kimmie – Principal   

Follow @brentwoodSD41 on X (formerly known as Twitter) to see highlights of events happening within the Brentwood Park 

classrooms    and school. You can also see the X posts on the Brentwood Park website. 
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Sleep:  How Much Do Children Need? 
(source:  www.webmd.com/parenting/guide/sleep-children) 

 
The amount of sleep a child needs varies depending on the individual and certain factors, including the age of the child.  Following are some general       
guidelines: 

SIX WAYS TO HELP YOUR CHILD GET A GOOD NIGHT’S SLEEP 

         Source: www.todaysparent.com/kids/kids-sleep 

1. Lose the games: It’s hard to cut down on screen time, but a 2007 study published in (the medical journal) Pediatrics showed that kids who played 

one hour of video games before bedtime showed significant sleep disruption.  Ensure game play/screen time takes place a few hours before bed. 

2. Breakfast for bedtime: Some parents try to sneak in extra fruit servings before bed, but it turns out foods that combine protein and carbs, like   

oatmeal with milk, or toast with natural peanut butter, form amino acids that act like tryptophan, the chemical that makes you feel sleepy after a  

turkey dinner.  Other foods that aid sleep include yogurt, cheese, bananas, poultry, eggs, and tuna. 

3. The environment: Some kids may have trouble falling or staying asleep because of allergens that cause itching, overheating and congestion.  Have 

your child tested for allergies if you suspect this to be the case, and put them to bed in breathable, low-allergen organic cotton pyjamas and sheets. 

4. Unplug: Electrical fields given off by appliances can interfere with your quality of sleep by disrupting melatonin secretion. “Place alarm clocks, baby 

monitors, TVs, cellphones and other electrical devices no closer than three feet from where you sleep,” says Joyce  Johnson, a naturopath in Belle 

River, ON.  “Even if devices are off, they can emit electrical fields, so unplug them.” 

5. Lights out: The healthiest way to sleep is in complete darkness.  “New research indicates that light pollution (any light, especially too-bright clocks or 

night lights) can disrupt hormone regulation, which affects sleep, and also immune system function,” says Johnson.  Are your kids afraid of the dark? 

Put the night light in the hallway and turn it off once they’re asleep, or use one that eventually shuts itself off.  Also try blackout curtains or sleep 

masks for kids who wake up unnaturally early from sunlight streaming into their rooms. 

 

1-4 weeks 

 

15-16 hours per day 

• Newborns typically sleep about 15-18 hours a day, but only in short periods of two to four hours. Premature 

babies may sleep longer and colicky babies may sleep less. 

• Since newborns do not yet have an internal biological clock, or circadian rhythm, their sleep patterns are not 

related to the daylight and night time cycles.  In fact, they tend to not have much of a pattern at all. 

 

1-4 months 

 

14-15 hours per day 

• By 6 weeks of age your baby is beginning to settle down a bit, and you may notice more regular sleep patterns 

emerging.  The longest periods of sleep run four to six hours and now tend to occur more  regularly in the even-

ing.  Day-night confusion ends. 

 

4-12 months 

 

14-15 hours per day 

• While up to 15 hours is ideal, most infants up to 11 months old get only about 12 hours of sleep.        Establishing 

healthy sleep habits is a primary goal during this period, as your baby is now much more social, and sleep pat-

terns are more adult-like. 

• Babies typically have three naps and drop to two naps at around 6 months old, at which time (or earlier) they are 

physically capable of sleeping through the night.  Establishing regular naps generally happens at the latter part of 

this time frame, as the biological rhythms mature.  The mid-morning nap usually starts at 9 am and lasts about 

an hour.  The early afternoon nap starts between noon and 2 pm and lasts an hour or two.  The late afternoon 

nap may start anywhere from 3pm to 5pm and usually varies in length. 

 

1-3 years 

 

12-14 hours per day 

• As your child moves past the first year toward 18-21 months of age they will likely lose the morning and early 

evening nap and nap only once a day.  While toddlers need up to 14 hours of sleep, they typically only get about 

10. 

• Most children from about 21 to 36 months of age still need one nap a day, which may range from one to three 

and a half hours long.  They typically go to bed between 7pm and 9pm and wake up between 6 am and 8 am. 

 

3-6 years 

 

12 hours per day 

• Children at this age typically go to bed between 7 and 9 pm and wake up between 6 and 8 am, just as they did 

when they were younger.  At age 3, most children are still napping, while at age 5, most are not.  Naps gradually 

become shorter, as well. New sleep problems do not usually develop after age 3. 

 

7-12 years 

 

10-11 hours per day 

• At these ages, with social, school and family activities, bedtimes gradually become later and later, with most 12 

year olds going to bed at about 9 p.m.  There is still a wide range of bedtimes, from 7:30 to 10 pm, as well as 

total sleep times, from 9 to 12 hours, although the average is only about 9 hours. 

 

 

12-18 years 

 

8-9 hours per day 

• Sleep needs remain just as vital to health and well-being for teenagers as when they were younger.  It turns out 

that many teenagers actually may need more sleep than in previous years.  However, for many teenagers social 

pressures conspire against getting the proper amount and quality of sleep. 

http://www.webmd.com/parenting/guide/sleep-children
http://www.todaysparent.com/kids/kids-sleep
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WRITE TO SANTA AND HE’LL WRITE BACK 

 
Write to:       Santa Claus 
                      North Pole HOH OHO 
                      CANADA 
 
Every child who writes to Santa using a proper return address 
receives a reply.  It’s a cherished annual tradition that fosters 
a love of reading and  writing in children of all ages. 
 
Emails can be sent to Santa, or you can watch Santa on 
YouTube, via: www.canadapost.ca/santascorner 

PAC CORNER 

EXTENDED ABSENCES 
 

If your child will miss school for vacation beyond a week, you 
must complete an “Extended Absence” form available from 
the main office.    
 
Students who are absent for more than one month may risk   
losing their space. The school may withdraw your child if the 
space is required for a new student.    
 
Please plan extended vacations during school holidays. 

Hello Brentwood Park Families!  

 

Thanks for joining us at our very first Family Photo Night Fundraiser! We appreciate everyone who attended and hope you enjoyed the photo sessions. A 

special thanks to Krista Ichiki for organizing this event. Gratitude also goes to all the volunteers who assisted in the setup, managed the sign-up table, and 

helped with the cleanup afterward. 

 

Exciting news! We've launched our PAC social media presence! Big thanks to Kate McMahon for spearheading our setup. Follow us for updates on upcoming 

events and volunteer opportunities. 

 
Upcoming Events: 

 

• Pancake Breakfast : Thursday December 21st. Please look out for more details about this event and a call out for volunteers. 

• Emergency Bin refresh: We are working to refresh & update the emergency bins and supplies around the school and will  be sending out an email for 

volunteers. This is a fairly big job due to the size of our school and we will need a number of volunteers to get it done. 

• FlipGive, Return It Express and Cobs are some of our ongoing fundraisers.  

 

If you’d like to sign up to volunteer to help with a future PAC event, You can click the link HERE Questions for us? email us on brentwoodpac@gmail.com,  

 

Wishing you a fantastic Holiday season! Happy Holidays! 

 

Sincerely, 

Your Brentwood PAC - Krista, Suzy, Prachi, Kate, Valentyna, Erika & Lisa 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to our community who donated items for Sock it to Poverty. Thanks to 
your generous donations, we were able to gather over 320 items! These items will all be 
given to Kilala Lelum—a non-profit organization that supports Indigenous people on the 

downtown eastside.   

Leadership is hosting their first fundraiser for Children's Hospital on        
December 14th! We will be selling cookies for $1 each available to pre-order 
through School Cash Online from December 4th-12th. Any students who 
place an order will get their cookie delivered to their class on December 
14th. If we have any leftovers, we will sell whatever is left after school on  

December 14th  in the undercover area.   

Our next school spirit day is Wednesday, December 13th. It is 
"Winter Accessories Day"! Wear your favourite toque, scarf, 

mittens, etc. and get into the spirit of the holidays!  

http://www.canadapost.ca/cpo/mc/personal/santa/default.jsf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe_vo2SxtyDMc4kI4hToUr3E1AA3AAcbZ-dTorP3V-INkXt8A/viewform
mailto:brentwoodpac@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY  INFORMATION 
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PROTECT CHILDREN FROM RESPIRATORY ILLNESSES THIS WINTER  
 

Respiratory illnesses tend to increase as we spend more time  indoors. Common colds, the flu and COVID-19 spread through tiny droplets as 

people who are sick breathe, talk, cough or sneeze. When other   people touch these droplets and then their eyes, mouth or nose before 

washing their hands they may become sick. 

 

There are a handful of steps both children and adults can take to protect themselves and limit the spread of    

respiratory illnesses: 

 

• Wash your hands often with soap and water. Use alcohol-based sanitizer if soap and water is not available. 

• Avoid touching your face, especially your eyes, mouth and nose. 

• Cough and sneeze into your elbow. 

• If you have symptoms, stay home and stay away from people at higher risk of serious illness. 

 

Flu and COVID-19 vaccinations 

 

The best way to protect others and reduce the risk of getting sick with the flu and COVID-19 is to get immunized. The flu and COVID-19    

vaccines are safe, effective, and available for free to anyone aged six months and older.  

 
It is much safer to get the vaccines than to get the illnesses. Register your children with the Get     Vaccinated system so that you can be 
invited to book their vaccinations when they are due.  
 
Learn more here: https://ow.ly/5WWe50PYIYC 

https://ow.ly/OHq450Peh5O
https://ow.ly/5WWe50PYIYC

